
Adopted on Nov 7, 2022 

CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION (CQA) 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES FOR October 11, 2022 

CALL TO ORDER 

The in-person general membership meeting was conducted by CQA 
President Joey Strait and called to order at 9:33am. 

REMINDERS AND PRESIDENT’S WELCOME 

Reminder our meeting are cell phone, fragrance, and children free. 

Birthday wishes – October Babies. Best wishes and song were made to all 
the October babies. 

Welcome new members & guest – Barbara W. will be filling in for Vicki G. 
by showing visitors and new members around at the break. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Thanks to Pamuela H. for volunteering to manage the storage unit. 

Holiday Party – We will continue to accept quilt donations next month for 
our December Bi-annual Giveaway. There will be a December pot luck. 
Sandy C. will need a team to organize the event. Contact Sandy C. and ask 
how you can help. 

Treasurer Report – Jodie S.    The financial totals are: checkbook $12,194, 
savings acct $33,639, CD $18,808, total $$64,641. 

Workshops – Jennifer B.     The Susy Nash workshop will be tomorrow.  
The workshop is full.   Ann Turley’s workshop in Nov will be “On Point 
Stain Glass Style”.  There are no refunds for workshops. You are 
encouraged to find a replacement should you be unable to attend.    

Blocks of Valor – Lisa G. is collecting the blocks of Valor. 



Retreats – Sue W.   The Poinsettia Pavilion Retreat is $75. The Flying Flags 
Retreat in Buellton is $40. The group rate for Buellton is being calculated. 
Both retreats are available for sign-ups.  

Patti Westburg, the liaison for the California Quilt Project, reported that 
she will be here next month to collect quilts. 

Free Tables - Dalya D. needs help after the meeting with the free tables. 

Library – Linda W.   Library book crates need to be signed out and taken 
for the month. The School House Quilters is an open small group seeking 
new members. 

Ways & Means has added a silent auction this month to its offerings. 

BREAK 

SPEAKER 

Susy Nash presented her lecture “Collaging – Laura Heine Style” 

SHOW & TELL 

WAYS & MEANS 

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Thank you all – Our next meeting is Nov 9th with Ann Turley and her 
workshop on “Stained Glass on Point” the following day. 

ADJOURNMENT - was at 11:30 am 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by,   

/s/ Jane Aiello, CQA secretary  

 

 


